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The Douglas Acres Neighborhood Association (DANA) exists to preserve the quality of the Douglas Acres Neighborhood, promote the area as 
desirable for family living, foster neighborhood fellowship, and serve as a vehicle by which problems are resolved and neighborhood goals are 
achieved. 
 

UPCOMING MEETINGS AND EVENTS 
 

NEXT NEIGHBORHOOD 
MEETING 

Tuesday Nov 9, 2010 7:00 pm 
Staves Methodist Church 

2724 E Madison 
Speakers: Tom Hockensmith, 

County Supervisor; 
Nadine Hogate and John Rowan, 

Neighborhood Revitalization Board 
Drawing for door prizes of 

two 2011 Entertainment Books 
 

� Nov 8, 2010, 7:00 pm, DANA board of directors at 
Hy-Vee Store, 2540 E Euclid Ave, upstairs 
conference room 

� Nov 9, 2010, 7:00 pm, DANA members general 
meeting at Staves Church (see details above) 

� Dec 13, 2010, 7:00 pm, DANA board of directors at 
Hy-Vee Store, 2540 E Euclid Ave. upstairs 
conference room  

� Jan 10, 2011, 7:00 pm, DANA board of directors at 
Hy-Vee Store, 2540 E Euclid Ave, upstairs 
conference room 

� Jan 11, 2011, 6:00 pm, DANA members general 
meeting at Hy-Vee Events Center, 2540 E 
Euclid (former Goodwill Store building) 
Catered meal from Hy-Vee and election of 
officers. Drawing for door prizes of two 2011 
Entertainment Books 

� Feb 14, 2011, 7:00 pm, DANA board of directors at 
Hy-Vee Store, 2540 E Euclid Ave, upstairs 
conference room 

----------------------------------------------- 
NEWSLETTER INFORMATION 

This newsletter is available via email. You can subscribe to the 
email edition and save us some money by emailing your name, street 
address, and email address to: 
 

schulstang@aol.com 
 

Please type “DANA email” in the subject line. 
 

The next issue of DANA Update will be published in January 2011. 

 

DANA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President Linda Westergaard 988-4288 

Vice President Joe Youngwirth 266-2569 

Secretary Dawn Stangl 265-7771 

Treasurer Phyllis Kellogg 262-5132 

Tony Short 266-8995 

Betty Short 266-8995 

Margaret Heger 266-4181 

Jim Grove 250-9359 

Directors 

Richard Schulze 265-7771 

The terms of all board members expire 
on January 11, 2011 

 
Webmaster 
E-mail 

 
DANA Website 

 
Dennis Dyer 
Webmaster@DouglasAcres.org 

 

www.DouglasAcres.org 
----------------------------------------------- 

 
HOLIDAY LIGHTS 

Do you or your neighbor have a great holiday 
lights display? If so we would like to hear about it. 
DANA will award a certificate to the resident, and 
we will put a picture of the display on the DANA 
Facebook page and on the DANA website. To 
nominate a display for recognition please call Joe 
Youngwirth at 515-266-2569 or Linda Westergaard 
at 515-988-4288. 
 ----------------------------------------------- 

GOOD NEIGHBOR AWARD 
If you know of someone in the Douglas Acres 

neighborhood who goes out of his or her way to be 
a good neighbor by mowing a neighbor’s yard, 
shoveling snow, trimming trees, providing 
transportation, etc, please nominate that person for 
the DANA Good Neighbor Award by calling Betty 
Short at 266-8995. DANA will present that person 
with a certificate of appreciation. 
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2011 DANA CALENDAR AND 
COMMUNITY RESOURCE 

DIRECTORY 
Enclosed with this newsletter is the 2011 

calendar of DANA and other neighborhood events 
and a directory of community resources. The 
calendar serves as the notice to residents of DANA 
meetings. Please keep both for future reference. 
----------------------------------------------- 

SNOW PLOWING AND STREET 
PARKING 

When Des Moines city trucks are plowing snow 
this winter, parking on any street in the Douglas 
Acres Neighborhood is prohibited by city ordinance. 
If your vehicle is illegally parked, it will be ticketed, 
may be towed, or may be buried by plowed snow. 
Keeping vehicles out of the way of the snow plows 
will allow our streets to be plowed more quickly and 
more thoroughly. In the winter of 2009-2010, our 
neighborhood participated in a pilot program that 
asked residents to voluntarily refrain from parking 
during snow plowing. The program will be expanded 
this year and in the areas where it is implemented, 
compliance will not be voluntary. The DANA board 
of directors at its September meeting voted to join in 
this program, and the board urges every resident to 
comply. Remember, street parking is prohibited only 
during snow removal operations, and the parking 
ban applies to all city streets in the neighborhood. 
The city will post signs that will serve as a notice to 
all residents. 

 
----------------------------------------------- 

HY-VEE OPENS NEW EVENTS 
CENTER AND HOSTS NATIONAL 

NIGHT OUT 
The Hy-Vee store on East Euclid has converted 

the building that formerly housed the Goodwill store 
into the Eastside Events Center. According to store 
director Mike Kueny, the building and its facilities 
are available for community and family events at 
reasonable rental rates. For more information, 
please contact the store at 262-0640. 

In celebration of National Night Out on August 3 
Hy-Vee hosted a hamburger/hot dog dinner for the 
neighborhood in their new Events Center. The night 
was warm, and the neighborhood enjoyed a great 
dinner in the air conditioned Events Center. Thanks 
to Hy-Vee for their commitment to our 
neighborhood. When shopping at Hy-Vee be sure to 
tell the managers “thank you” and how much we 
appreciate all that they do for us. 
----------------------------------------------- 

SCRUB DAYS REMAINING IN 2010 
 

November 20 

PAM GUENTHER 
We note with sadness the recent death of Pam 

Guenther, a long-time resident of the Douglas Acres 
area who was actively involved in DANA. We extend 
our deepest sympathies to her spouse Glenn and to 
her family. 

----------------------------------------------- 

NEIGHBORHOOD FINANCE 
CORPORATION 

A reminder to all interested persons of the 
financial assistance from the Neighborhood Finance 
Corporation (NFC) that is available in our 
neighborhood. Financial assistance is available to 
purchase a home or for updating your existing 
home. NFC would love to talk to you; call them at 
515-246-0010 or visit their website at  

www.neighborhoodfinance.org. 
----------------------------------------------- 

NOTES FROM LINDA 
As we wind down another year in the 

neighborhood, I again say thank you to the board 
and the officers, and the residents for allowing me to 
serve as president of the neighborhood association. 
We have accomplished quite a bit this year and for 
that we should all be thankful and grateful. 
Becoming a designated neighborhood has been 
important to our area, and the neighborhood 
continues to thrive and is a great place to live and 
work. We are now sending our newsletter to all the 
businesses in the neighborhood, and we encourage 
those businesses to become a part of DANA. The 
residents in the area support the business 
community, and we want to grow with you and to 
know more about your business. Hy-Vee hosted 
their first breakfast for the folks who have 
businesses in the area, and attendance was great. 
This will most likely become a regular event. I 
attended the breakfast and met several new people. 

DANA will host a dinner for all our neighbors in 
January. We want you to attend and meet your 
neighbors. It doesn't matter if you just moved into 
the area or have lived here a long time we want you 
to come and have dinner with us.  

As always, feel free to call me should you have 
any questions or concerns, I am always available at 
515-988-4288. 

Linda Westergaard, DANA President 

----------------------------------------------- 

DANA ON FACEBOOK 
Become a fan of Douglas Acres Neighborhood 

Association on Facebook. It is easy, just search for 
Douglas Acres Neighborhood Association. Become 
a fan and leave a comment. 
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REQUEST FOR DUES 

This is a friendly request for contributions to 
DANA in the form of dues. Payment is a voluntary 
contribution, and all contributions support the 
activities of DANA. Please fill out this form and 
return it with your payment. We suggest a 
contribution of $5.00 for individuals and $10.00 for 
businesses, but contributions of any amount are 
accepted and are greatly appreciated. Please note 
that contributions are not tax-deductible. 

 

����   Yes, I/We value the neighborhood 
and want to contribute to DANA 

 
�   $5 Individual �   $10 Business 
�   Other Amount  $______________ 
 
Name(s): ______________________________  
 
Address: ______________________________  
 
City:__________________________________  
 
State: ___________ Zip: _________________  
 
Phone: _______________________________  
 
Email: ________________________________  

 
Send the DANA newsletter to me by: 

(please choose one) 
� Email (please provide an email address in 

the space above) 
� Postal mail 

 
�  Send Information on Business 

Advertisements 
 
�  I am interested in helping: 
    �  Board of Directors  
    �  Other: ______________________  
 

Please make your check payable to DANA. Bring 
this form and your contribution to the next DANA 
meeting or mail them to 
 

Phyllis Kellogg 
2920 E Douglas Ave 
Des Moines, IA 50317 
(515) 262-5132 

ADVERTISEMENT POLICY 
A member of DANA that is a business may place 

one advertisement in this newsletter and on the DANA 
website in return for a payment of $10 per issue. Other 
members may place advertisements in this newsletter 
and on the website for $5.00 per issue. Please contact 
the Treasurer, Phyllis Kellogg, for more information. 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Please support our advertisers 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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Boley Lawn Care 

Mowing, Hedge Trimming, Snow 
Removal, 

Small or Large Yards 
Free Estimates, Insured 

Altoona, Des Moines, Ankeny 

515-210-0830 
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Douglas Acres 
Neighborhood Association  

General Meeting of Members 
Tuesday 

November 9, 2010 

7:00 pm 

Staves Methodist Church 
2747 E Madison 

Des Moines 
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